
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 1, 2021  

 

Present:  Margo Connors, Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms      

                Jennifer Gaudette  

 

Guests:  None  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The board will not meet on Monday November 15th, 2021.  The Select Board Office will be 

closed on November 16th and 18th. 

 

The Town Offices will be closed on Thursday November 11th, the Veterans Day holiday. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for Map 227, Lot 7.1 Danielle McClure-Beaulieu 

 

The date for the Christmas Event at the Meetinghouse with Santa will be December 14th, 2021. 

For additional information: sugarhillchristmas1892@gmail.com. 

 

The board would like Jennifer to follow up and see if Chief Clark and Chief Ho-Sing-Loy were 

notified prior to a recent blasting on Blake Road.  State Law requires 24-hour notice to them. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the use of $5,000 in ARPA funds to NHMA for 

broadband assistance, seconded by MR. ELLMS.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

The board approved a building permit for Barry Taylor, Map 213, Lot 4 for a 10x20 room 

addition. 

 

The SAU has requested an extension to November 5th for submission of their financial reports.  

This will delay getting a tax rate set. 

 

Jennifer will ask Town Engineer Red McCarthy and Road Agent Douglas Glover to come in 

next week to discuss the preliminary engineering report from Hoyle, Tanner & Associates for the 

Crane Hill Bridge. 

 

The board will meet with Rosalind Page from ACT net week. 

 

The board received notification from Librarian Judy Weisenberger that she is retiring 12/18/21.  

The Trustees also notified the board that Trustee Irene Amsbary is retiring as of November 12, 

2021. The Select board will appoint a temporary trustee until town meeting in March. 

 

The board will contact Casella to see if their new compost policy would expand to include the 

Tri Town area. 

 

Mr. Spinelli who owns property on Scragg Mountain inquired about purchasing a piece of 

property the Town owns in that area.  He will make an appointment and meet with the board. 



MARGO CONNORS reported that the Planning Board was wondering if the board is interested 

in a short-term rental ordinance. The board has discussed and Franconia has a 50% participation 

rate. 

 

The board extended for one year a permit issued to Tim Brown. Map 218, Lot 30 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the minutes of October 25, 2021 seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD. The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. ELLMS, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is 

Monday November 8, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm.   

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


